
 

 

 

 

 
City Hall        January 2, 2024 
 
Due to the holiday on Monday the Rossville City Council meeting was called to order on Tuesday, January 2, 
2024 at 6:00pm by Mayor James Meyer. 
 
Council members present were Trish Heim, Vernon Sumner, Dan Glotzbach, and Rick Towers. Todd Reeves was 
absent. 
 
Also present were Alan Zlatnik and Thomas Sipp. 
 
Motion by Trish Heim to approve minutes of the December 18, 2023 meeting as written was seconded by Vernon 
Sumner and carried. 
 
Motion by Trish Heim to approve minutes of the December 28, 2023 special meeting as written was seconded by 
Vernon Sumner and carried. 
 
The following bills were presented: 
 Kansas Assoc. of Chiefs of Police $     75.00 Bank of the Flint Hills  $     27.80 
 Alan Streit         600.27 James Meyer        784.97 
 Electronic Life         149.70 Evergy      1,756.28 
 Ks State Treasurer-court Fees    1,207.50 Zoom Video Comm         15.99 
 Kansas Dept. of Revenue         75.00 Kansas Municipal Ins. Trust   6,296.00 
 Rossville Auto Supply        534.27 Bukaty Companies LLC       210.00 
 Doug’s Pharmacy        353.12 
 Total     12,085.90 
  
Motion by Dan Glotzbach to pay bills as presented totaling $12,085.90 was seconded by Rick Towers and 
carried.  
 
Motion by Trish Heim to approve agenda as written seconded by Dan Glotzbach and carried. 
 
Mayor reported that the new excavator has been delivered. 
 
Mayor reported that Evergy had notified City personnel that electric meters will be required at the service on the 
corner of Main and W. Pottawatomie and at the City welcome sign on the south entrance to Rossville. Personnel 
to check with library and possibly remove service on pole. Options for service at welcome sign will be look at. 
 
Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported that J. Warren have indicated that they will be out to put up ball 
diamond lighting the week of January 10, 2024.  



 
Superintendent Zlatnik reported on conversation with Jason Hoskinson of BG Consultants regarding possible 
grant options for sewer lagoon fencing and splitter box repair. Clerk noted that she had submitted projects for 
possible consideration for grant funding prior to deadline for applications of December 29, 2023. 
 
Police Chief Thomas Sipp reported on police department activities and noted that police station repairs had been 
completed with exception of painting outer doors and that owner of property at 503 Orange and been notified to 
have brush pile removed. 
 
Council had discussion regarding diabetic strip signs put up through town, code compliance at 425 E. 
Pottawatomie, rock plie next to cul-de-sac, vehicle in park every afternoon and drainage ditch repairs. Following 
discussion utility department to remove diabetic strip signs and police to check on vehicle in park. 
 
Clerk noted that next regular meeting would be on Tuesday, January 16, 2024 due to the holiday on Monday. 
 
Motion by Vernon Sumner to adjourn was seconded by Rick Towers and carried. Meeting adjourned at 6:45pm. 
 

Lisa M. Stum 
City Clerk 


